

CCC Consultations <consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

Local Plan 2045

2 messages

David Dickinson

29 December 2022 at 13:36

To: consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

Dear Sir or Madam

I would like to commend the Council on the broad aims behind the strategic outlook alluded to within the Draft Local Plan. I appreciate your difficulties producing a plan which everyone agrees with. However, I would like to voice my concerns about Policy SS4 regarding the Movement and Transportation Strategy for the District.

I realise that the plan is currently bereft of any great detail but I would be very concerned about any plan to use Rough Common Road as a link route to reduce traffic flow into the city. Rough Common is a village despite already suffering from excess traffic who use the road as a cut through. Converting Rough Common Road to a link route would in my opinion effectively end the existence of Rough Common as a village.

I urge the Council to reconsider any proposals regarding the above.

D. Dickinson

Sent from my iPad

CCC Consultations consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

1 January 2023 at 18:29

To: David Dickinson

Good afternoon Mr Dickinson,

Thank you for your email, specifically concerning Policy SS4. I will ensure your comments are reported and considered as part of the consultation process.

All the feedback we receive will be carefully analysed and reported to councillors who will decide what changes should be made to the draft Local Plan.

Later in 2023, we will publish the final draft Local Plan and you will be able to make further comments before the plan is submitted to be examined by the planning inspector.

Kind regards,

Victoria Asimaki

Principal Policy Officer (Engagement) Canterbury City Council

[Quoted text hidden]